
CALL FOR PROPOSALS 

"RESEARCH IN PROGRESS" SEMINAR 

Deadline for receipt of proposals: 21 February 2025 

 

The Centre interuniversitaire d'études et de recherches autochtones (CIÉRA) is calling for 
papers for a seminar on current research as part of its 23rd annual symposium, to be held on 15 
and 16 May 2025 at the Musée de la civilisation 

The purpose of this seminar is to invite student members of CIÉRA to present their work in 
progress or at the end of the project and to receive feedback from experienced professors who 
are regular or associate members of CIÉRA. This mentoring activity will enable students to 
benefit from the expertise of researchers in the same field or in other fields related to Indigenous 
research. Interested students will be able to present their thesis or dissertation project, or a draft 
article or chapter. 

Presentations may take the form of a traditional oral presentation, a video clip or an art 
installation. The presentation itself will last approximately 20 minutes, followed by a 
commentary by the mentor (10 min) and a discussion with the other participants (10 min). To 
ensure effective feedback, the texts will be presented to the mentors beforehand. 

To take part, the student must be a member of CIÉRA and submit a paper of no more than 300 
words. The subject must be related to CIÉRA's scientific programm. Proposals must be 
submitted by completing the following form: FORM no later than 21 February 2025 Students 
whose proposals are selected will be contacted by 17 March 2025. 

After selection, the full texts to be presented to the mentors must be no more than 6,000 words 
long (excluding notes and bibliography) and are due no later than 23 April 2025. 

Subject to editorial standards, the papers presented at the seminar will be published in an issue 
of CIÉRA's cahiers, whose main mission is to disseminate the work of the first authors. They 
will be peer-reviewed and published in open access (editorial instructions will be communicated 
to the selected students). 

For further information, please write to colloque@ciera.ulaval.ca 

https://forms.gle/m5GPDtZgyT5WWaX68
mailto:colloque@ciera.ulaval.ca

